

60 NORTH WASHINGTON STREET • GREENCASTLE, PENNSYLVANIA 17225-1230 • PHONE (717) 597-7143 • FAX (717) 597-1734

May 22, 2019

The Honorable Tom Wolf Governor of Pennsylvania 508 Main Capitol Building Harrisburg, PA 17120

Dear Governor Wolf,

This letter is authored by the Mayor and members of Borough Council in Greencastle, Franklin County, Pennsylvania. We write this letter to respectfully request your assistance to provide relief specific to the Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) and Pennsylvania's Chesapeake Bay Implementation Plan.

Greencastle is approximately 1.6 square miles with a population of about 4,000. Our General Fund budget (less capital road maintenance projects) is approximately \$1,500,000. According to EPA and PADEP regulations, we are required to reduce sediment in three years by 72 tons. To accomplish the sediment reduction, the Borough of Greencastle is being forced to establish a Stormwater Public Utility Ordinance that will raise sufficient funding (raising property taxes is not feasible at this time). Our cost projections for MS4 and Chesapeake Bay implementation related efforts for 2019 through 2021 to accomplish regulatory requirements is \$1,934,733. In any case, our 2021 budget would increase by 90% with a plan to raise \$780,000 per year starting in 2019 and continuing for the foreseeable future to provide for MS4/Chesapeake Bay projects for 2022 through 2026.

Please contact Lorraine Hohl, assistant borough manager, at 717-597-7143 or via email at <a href="mailto:lhohl@greencastlepa.gov">lhohl@greencastlepa.gov</a> to discuss your participation in a future meeting to assist us and other similar communities in Pennsylvania that are facing this unfunded mandate.

Sincerely,

Ben Thomas, Jr. Mayor

Steve Miller, President of Council

Cc: Mike Ross, FCADC



60 NORTH WASHINGTON STREET • GREENCASTLE, PENNSYLVANIA 17225-1230 • PHONE (717) 597-7143 • FAX (717) 597-1734

May 22, 2019

The Honorable Judy Ward Pennsylvania State Senate 201 Lincoln Way West Suite 102 McConnellsburg, PA 17233

Dear Senator Ward,

This letter is authored by the Mayor and members of Borough Council in Greencastle, Franklin County, Pennsylvania. We write this letter to respectfully request your assistance to provide relief specific to the Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) and Pennsylvania's Chesapeake Bay Implementation Plan.

Greencastle is approximately 1.6 square miles with a population of about 4,000. Our General Fund budget (less capital road maintenance projects) is approximately \$1,500,000. According to EPA and PADEP regulations, we are required to reduce sediment in three years by 72 tons. To accomplish the sediment reduction, the Borough of Greencastle is being forced to establish a Stormwater Public Utility Ordinance that will raise sufficient funding (raising property taxes is not feasible at this time). Our cost projections for MS4 and Chesapeake Bay implementation related efforts for 2019 through 2021 to accomplish regulatory requirements is \$1,934,733. In any case, our 2021 budget would increase by 90% with a plan to raise \$780,000 per year starting in 2019 and continuing for the foreseeable future to provide for MS4/Chesapeake Bay projects for 2022 through 2026.

Please contact Lorraine Hohl, assistant borough manager, at 717-597-7143 or via email at <a href="mailto:lhohl@greencastlepa.gov">lhohl@greencastlepa.gov</a> to discuss your participation in a future meeting to assist us and other similar communities in Pennsylvania that are facing this unfunded mandate.

Sincerely,

Ben Thomas, Jr. Mayor

Steve Miller, President of Council

Cc: Mike Ross, FCADC





60 NORTH WASHINGTON STREET • GREENCASTLE, PENNSYLVANIA 17225-1230 • PHONE (717) 597-7143 • FAX (717) 597-1734

May 22, 2019

The Honorable Paul Schemel
Pennsylvania House of Representatives
10655 Antrim Church Road
Greencastle, PA 17225

Dear Representative Schemel,

This letter is authored by the Mayor and members of Borough Council in Greencastle, Franklin County, Pennsylvania. We write this letter to respectfully request your assistance to provide relief specific to the Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) and Pennsylvania's Chesapeake Bay Implementation Plan.

Greencastle is approximately 1.6 square miles with a population of about 4,000. Our General Fund budget (less capital road maintenance projects) is approximately \$1,500,000. According to EPA and PADEP regulations, we are required to reduce sediment in three years by 72 tons. To accomplish the sediment reduction, the Borough of Greencastle is being forced to establish a Stormwater Public Utility Ordinance that will raise sufficient funding (raising property taxes is not feasible at this time). Our cost projections for MS4 and Chesapeake Bay implementation related efforts for 2019 through 2021 to accomplish regulatory requirements is \$1,934,733. In any case, our 2021 budget would increase by 90% with a plan to raise \$780,000 per year starting in 2019 and continuing for the foreseeable future to provide for MS4/Chesapeake Bay projects for 2022 through 2026.

Please contact Lorraine Hohl, assistant borough manager, at 717-597-7143 or via email at <a href="mailto:lhohl@greencastlepa.gov">lhohl@greencastlepa.gov</a> to discuss your participation in a future meeting to assist us and other similar communities in Pennsylvania that are facing this unfunded mandate.

Sincerely,

Ben Thomas, Jr. Mayor

Steve Miller, President of Council

Cc: Mike Ross, FCADC



60 NORTH WASHINGTON STREET • GREENCASTLE, PENNSYLVANIA 17225-1230 • PHONE (717) 597-7143 • FAX (717) 597-1734

May 22, 2019

The Honorable John Joyce United States Congress 100 Lincoln Way East Suite B Chambersburg, PA 17201

Dear Congressman Joyce,

This letter is authored by the Mayor and members of Borough Council in Greencastle, Franklin County, Pennsylvania. We write this letter to respectfully request your assistance to provide relief specific to the Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) and Pennsylvania's Chesapeake Bay Implementation Plan.

Greencastle is approximately 1.6 square miles with a population of about 4,000. Our General Fund budget (less capital road maintenance projects) is approximately \$1,500,000. According to EPA and PADEP regulations, we are required to reduce sediment in three years by 72 tons. To accomplish the sediment reduction, the Borough of Greencastle is being forced to establish a Stormwater Public Utility Ordinance that will raise sufficient funding (raising property taxes is not feasible at this time). Our cost projections for MS4 and Chesapeake Bay implementation related efforts for 2019 through 2021 to accomplish regulatory requirements is \$1,934,733. In any case, our 2021 budget would increase by 90% with a plan to raise \$780,000 per year starting in 2019 and continuing for the foreseeable future to provide for MS4/Chesapeake Bay projects for 2022 through 2026.

Please contact Lorraine Hohl, assistant borough manager, at 717-597-7143 or via email at <a href="mailto:lhohl@greencastlepa.gov">lhohl@greencastlepa.gov</a> to discuss your participation in a future meeting to assist us and other similar communities in Pennsylvania that are facing this unfunded mandate.

Sincerely,

Ben Thomas, Jr. Mayor

Steve Miller, President of Council

Cc: Mike Ross, FCADC



60 NORTH WASHINGTON STREET • GREENCASTLE, PENNSYLVANIA 17225-1230 • PHONE (717) 597-7143 • FAX (717) 597-1734

May 22, 2019

The Honorable Bob Casey United States Senate 200 N. Third Street Suite 14A Harrisburg, PA 17101

Dear Senator Casey,

This letter is authored by the Mayor and members of Borough Council in Greencastle, Franklin County, Pennsylvania. We write this letter to respectfully request your assistance to provide relief specific to the Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) and Pennsylvania's Chesapeake Bay Implementation Plan.

Greencastle is approximately 1.6 square miles with a population of about 4,000. Our General Fund budget (less capital road maintenance projects) is approximately \$1,500,000. According to EPA and PADEP regulations, we are required to reduce sediment in three years by 72 tons. To accomplish the sediment reduction, the Borough of Greencastle is being forced to establish a Stormwater Public Utility Ordinance that will raise sufficient funding (raising property taxes is not feasible at this time). Our cost projections for MS4 and Chesapeake Bay implementation related efforts for 2019 through 2021 to accomplish regulatory requirements is \$1,934,733. In any case, our 2021 budget would increase by 90% with a plan to raise \$780,000 per year starting in 2019 and continuing for the foreseeable future to provide for MS4/Chesapeake Bay projects for 2022 through 2026.

Please contact Lorraine Hohl, assistant borough manager, at 717-597-7143 or via email at <a href="mailto:lhohl@greencastlepa.gov">lhohl@greencastlepa.gov</a> to discuss your participation in a future meeting to assist us and other similar communities in Pennsylvania that are facing this unfunded mandate.

Sincerely,

Ben Thomas, Jr. Mayor

Steve Miller, President of Council

Cc: Mike Ross, FCADC



60 NORTH WASHINGTON STREET • GREENCASTLE, PENNSYLVANIA 17225-1230 • PHONE (717) 597-7143 • FAX (717) 597-1734

May 22, 2019

The Honorable Pat Toomey United States Senate 320 Market Street Suite 475E Harrisburg, PA 17101

Dear Senator Toomey,

This letter is authored by the Mayor and members of Borough Council in Greencastle, Franklin County, Pennsylvania. We write this letter to respectfully request your assistance to provide relief specific to the Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) and Pennsylvania's Chesapeake Bay Implementation Plan.

Greencastle is approximately 1.6 square miles with a population of about 4,000. Our General Fund budget (less capital road maintenance projects) is approximately \$1,500,000. According to EPA and PADEP regulations, we are required to reduce sediment in three years by 72 tons. To accomplish the sediment reduction, the Borough of Greencastle is being forced to establish a Stormwater Public Utility Ordinance that will raise sufficient funding (raising property taxes is not feasible at this time). Our cost projections for MS4 and Chesapeake Bay implementation related efforts for 2019 through 2021 to accomplish regulatory requirements is \$1,934,733. In any case, our 2021 budget would increase by 90% with a plan to raise \$780,000 per year starting in 2019 and continuing for the foreseeable future to provide for MS4/Chesapeake Bay projects for 2022 through 2026.

Please contact Lorraine Hohl, assistant borough manager, at 717-597-7143 or via email at <a href="mailto:lhohl@greencastlepa.gov">lhohl@greencastlepa.gov</a> to discuss your participation in a future meeting to assist us and other similar communities in Pennsylvania that are facing this unfunded mandate.

Sincerely,

Ben Thomas, Jr. Mayor

Steve Miller, President of Council

Cc: Mike Ross, FCADC